October 30, 2006

Office of the Governor

P.O. Box 83720

Boise, Idaho 838720

Dear Governor Risch,

We very highly recommend Gerald Weitz, D.D.S to be appointed to the Board of Dentistry.  We have included a thumbnail resume of Dr. Weitz.  Governor, you will find that Dr. Weitz is a person who is involved and gets things done.  Dr. Weitz’s reason for volunteering for the Board of Dentistry is to help with policy concerning dental access issues for the state. We have worked with Weitz concerning dental access.  Dr. Weitz practices what he preaches. He has provided dental access for the indigent, disabled, and Medicaid recipients in his practice along with being the area’s largest dental office. His office has been highlighted in dental trade journals.

Latah County has not had a dental board member since the early 1950’s with dental board members coming from Lewiston.  Dr. Weitz will be second on the list you will receive and was within one point of tying for first position, which is a testament of his stature among all the region’s dentists.  Dr. Weitz is an active Latah Republican and has served the party well. We believe you may have met Dr Weitz at UI’s recent Homecoming Republican’s tailgate barbeque. 

Dr. Weitz also has the distinction of building and equipping Moscow School District’s Alternative High School at his own expense. He conducts dental research for the University of Washington, thus has an academic background. Further, Dr. Weitz has been extensively involved in local workforce/educational development issues, serving in many capacities. 

Please give either of us a call if you need further information concerning Dr. Weitz.  We appreciate you time and consideration. 

Sincerely yours,

Gary Schroeder

Tom Trail

Enclosures: Jerry Davis communication

Weitz thumbnail resume

